Bennington Water/Sewer Commissioner’s Meeting
April 8, 2025 @ 16:00
Meeting Minutes
Present: Jon Charlonne, Dennis McKenney & Melissa M. Clark

Dennis opened the meeting @ 16:02. After reading the March minutes, Melissa made a
motion to accept to which Jon seconded, and they were accepted as written.

The billing for Alexis Dunlap, who had visited the board in March, was reviewed again with
the following resolution. It was determined that she would pay for the water that was used
& on the sewer portion it would be an average of previous bills. A payment plan would be
accepted by the board to bring her up to current.

It was discussed how we need to look at our services for non-copper lines on curb stops
and if not compliant they would need to be swapped to copper lines and pictures needed
to be taken & submitted to DES - it is believed that when the sidewalks were done in town
that it was taken care of for that portion, but we need to find the documentation for that.
Lines were checked at time of meter swap & only non-copper house was the 1°thouse on
the right of Stagecoach Rd. Matt cannot do as he needs to do for Antrim, so we need to
have this on the agenda for next month’s meeting as we need to make progress and a plan
to DES by November 2025.

Next month need to go over meter holdouts and outstanding bills.
Melissa will reach out to Jimmy Griswald about the painting of the well building.

Need to check with Cathy on email from Antrim about their price increase since we are at
the end of the increases we had communicated.

Adjourned @ 16:24
Respectfully submitted

Melissa M. Clark



